BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –September 3, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Fred Minkle & Rebecca Barrett
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32 PM.
Abatements
An abatement was submitted for 115 Theresa Terrace.  The owner had replaced a skimmer and was requesting a sewer abatement.  After review the Board voted that the only approved requests were for initial fill and liner replacement and therefore this did not qualify.  Motion made to deny by Dave Forrest, seconded by Roger Scheurer.  All in favor.

An abatement request was submitted for 45 West Pine.  The owner stated that the property had been vacant for some time prior to him purchasing and that a water meter and radio was not present when the house was demolished.  He was requesting for the charges for the meter and radio to be removed.  After review and discussion the Board voted to remove the charges.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 10 Hartwood Drive.  The owner had done an annual refill of their pool.  After review the Board voted to deny the request since it was not an initial fill or liner replacement. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

An abatement was submitted for 185 Theresa Terrace.  The owner had done an annual refill of their pool.  After review the Board voted to deny the request since it was not an initial fill or liner replacement. Roger Scheurer made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded.  All in favor.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  Since the last meeting 31 radios/meters have been changed out, with four more scheduled.  Also, 99 door hangers requesting residents to call the DPW for repairs were distributed by the Wastewater Department.
An update on shut offs was given by Al Zerbato.  Several properties did not have curb stops, were unable to locate or did not have direct access to them (ie: under sidewalks).  These outstanding bills were transferred to the Town Treasurer for liens.  Dave Forrest would like to see curb stops put in on these properties and then the cost add to the liens.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that Mike Towler and he had met with Tighe and Bond regarding the new water line. They walked the proposed path.
Al Zerbato gave the Board an update on the proposed new water line for Main Street.  Steve Mach had a cost proposal of $54,000 for the design work for the project and would have that available by December 2019.  Following that, it was suggested that a special Town Meeting be called for appropriation of the project and that if would tentatively be complete in 2020.

Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato updated the Board on the Maple Street paving project.  Three bids were received as follows:
LB Corporation: 280,553.50

Warner Brothers: 357,900

Northeast Paving: 414,850

These bids would include all three sections of Maple. Al Zerbato was concerned that the base bid only included overlay on the Greylock to East Street section and stated that a mill and fill option would be a better choice in his opinion after reviewing with contractors. Dave Forrest stated that East and High Streets were only overlay and held up well. Roger Scheurer stated he respects Dave Forrest’s experience with paving, but felt that these discussions should have happened earlier.  The Board inquired of when these bids would be going to the Select board for approval, Al Zerbato said later tonight.  The increased cost to go form overlay to mill would be $37,000 extra and would still have LB Corporation as the low bid overall.  Al Zerbato let the Board know that there is $58,000 extra in reserve from the purchase of the sidewalk machine and that the cost for the Alternate #2 bid would likely be less since the Mass DOT bridge would not have to be paved.  This would be left up to the State. After further discussion a motion was made by Pete Scolforo to change the overlay on the base bid to mill and fill.  It was seconded by Roger Scheurer.  Bob Bartini abstained, Don Zukowski was against and Dave Forrest voted in favor.  Motion passed.  Al Zerbato would present at the Board of Selectman’s meeting with the projects approximate start on September 9th. 
Al Zerbato gave the Board an update on the Abbey Court project.  Letters will be sent out to homeowners in the area regarding the project.  It is expected to begin the second week in September.  

Other
Residents of 41-43 and 47 Robert Street came before the Board regarding Cliff Street.  The Board reviewed the documentation that was submitted regarding a street that is in between both properties.  The residents have been maintaining this area by mowing and plowing and came before the Board to see if the Town would take over the maintenance.  It was determined that this right of way was not an approved Town road.  The Board of Public Works recommended that the residents speak to the Planning Board regarding this.
A written requested from Attorney Nic Parsenios representing the owner of 1560 Pleasant for an extension due to hardship for shut off on the property was submitted.  After review and discussion a motion was made to accept the proposal submitted without practice or prejudice.  Roger Scheurer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded. All in favor.
Minutes

August 13, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday September 24, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:32 PM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

